BY SPEED POST

No.V.12017/31/2005-DE
Government of India

Ministry of Health & Family Welfare
(Dental Education Section)
Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi
Dated the &t July, 2013
To

The Chairman & Secretary,

Angammal Educational Trust,

Elayampalayam, Triuchengode,

Namakkal, Dist. Tamil Nadu — 637 205.

Subject:  Application for increase of seats in BDS course from 50 to 100 at Vivekanandha Dental College for
Woman, Namakkal from the academic session 2013-14.

Sir,
Kindly refer to your application on the subject cited above and to say that your application was referred to
Dental Council of India for their verification and recommendations.

2. Based on the report of the Inspectors, the Dental Council of India in its letter dated 15" June 2013 has
recommended for increase of seats in BDS course from 50 to 100 at your dental college from the academic session
2013-14 after obtaining the Performance Bank Guarantee of Rs. 100 lakhs from the college authorities.

3, On careful consideration of your scheme and the recommendations of the Dental Council of India, the
Central Government has come to the conclusion that a Letter of Intent may be issued to Vivekanandha Dental
College for Woman, Namakkal for increase of seats in BDS course from 50 to 100 from the academic session 2013-
14.

4. This Letter Of Intent is subject to fulfilment of the following conditions:

1. The teaching and non-teaching staff shall be recruited as per DCI norms.

2. The applicant has a feasible and time bound programme to provide additional equipment and
infrastructure facilities as per DCI norms.

3. The applicant will furnish the Performance Bank guarantee of Rs.100 lakhs valid for five years in favour
DCI.

4. Admission in BDS Course with increase of seats in the dental college will be made ONLY after receipt
of formal permission to that effect from the Central Government.

5. The formal permission will be granted after you accept the above conditions and furnish the requisite
Performance Bank Guarantee immediately, failing which it will be presumed that the applicant is not interested in
pursuing the subject matter and accordingly the case will be closed without further correspondence in the matter. In
this regard, it may be noted that 15" July, 2013 is the last date for grant of permission for the academic session
2013-14.

6. Kindly acknowledge receipt of this letter.
Yours faithfully,
\

UL B

(Sube Singh)
Deputy Secretary to the Government of India

Copy to Guard File.



